Good Shepherd Catholic School Council
Good Shepherd Cafeteria, 6:00 P.M.
Thursday, April 7, 2022


Call to Order

Attendance:  School Council:  Principal Kristen Girten, Sara Rogier, Ann Piper, Beth Funk, Gen Caudill, Michael Schaefer and Sara Ice were in attendance.   Marcy Groves and Brooke Joergens were present via Zoom.  Fr. Zach Etienne, Ben Goedde, Mark Schuler, Brandee Schnarr, Jeff Rhymer and Beth Keck were absent.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Prayer:  Kristen Girten said a prayer to open the meeting.

Mission Statement:  Our mission statement was read together by the council.

Approval of the Minutes:   The minutes from the meeting of March 10, 2022, were approved as written. 

Reports

President’s Report:  Sara Rogier led the meeting.  She reviewed the highlights from the Diocesan-wide School Council Meeting that was held on April 6, 2022, at Sarto Retreat Center.
1.  Teacher Appreciation Week will be held May 2 -6, 2022.  It was stressed that Teachers need this celebration, this year particularly.  The week has already been planned for Good Shepherd with a Cinco de Mayo theme.
2. Next school year, there is to be an emphasis on Eucharistic Renewal.  Good Shepherd has some plans for this in the works.
3. The Diocesan Strategic Plan is not detailed.  Our Good Shepherd Strategic Plan is ahead of others.
4. The metrics regarding certification and accreditation were discussed. 
5. Mrs. Girten has prepared our Vitality Index, so GSCS is in good shape.
6. Curriculum Mapping will be established for each subject for diocesan wide accountability.  Math is being mapped first with the new math series adoption.  Benchmarks and standards are being established for use across the diocese.  A video will be built to teach the benchmarks and standards to teachers across the diocese.  ELA will be the next subject mapped.
7. Coming in May, checking backgrounds and filing for a background check will be online.  Everyone will see the same videos needed with electronic signatures.
8. The diocese is investigating having the school cafeterias under a diocesan nutritional supervisor.  This would centralize paperwork, allow meal planning to meet government standards and permit bulk ordering.  This program may be piloted in the 2023-2024 school year.
9. The Marian Education Out-reach Program was discussed.  The goal is to meet the needs of all learners in our schools.
Pastor’s Report:  There was no report.

Principal’s Report:  Kristen Girten submitted her written report to the School Council prior to the meeting via email.
The end of the year activities for the eighth graders have been scheduled.  On Friday, May 13 they will go on their class trip to St. Louis.  The Candle Mass will be held on Wednesday, May 18 at 7:40 a.m.  They will graduate on Thursday, May 19 at 6:00 p.m.  The class picture has been scheduled.
First Communion for the second graders will be celebrated on Sunday, April 24 at 2:00 p.m.  They will have there retreat day on Friday, April 8 in the school cafeteria.
Choice Scholarships (Vouchers) are in the process of being reviewed.  Mrs. Girten is collecting financial information from families and completing the choice applications.
Students are currently taking the ILEARN practice test.  Good Shepherd students will begin the Indiana Department of Education ILEARN assessment on April 20, 2022.
The office is collecting tuition agreements and applications for the 2022-2023 school year.  A number of students have shadowed in various grade levels.
Good Shepherd is utilizing the school safety grant funds from the state of Indiana to help defray the cost of our Youth First school social worker.
A new adoption of the Math textbooks will be purchased for next school year.  The new textbooks will have online access to the text and activities.  A consensus has not yet been reached.
Teacher evaluations are due May 1 to the Catholic Schools Office.  Mrs. Girten is finishing classroom observations to prepare the evaluations.  
The Good Shepherd Youth Choir sang the Irish Blessing Song for a celebration at the Catholic Center honoring Tim McGuire as he prepares to leave his position as Diocesan Chief Operating Officer.  The MHS minibuses were used to transport the choir.  Mrs. Girten was very proud of the students in the choir!

Preschool Report:  Brandee Schnaar sent her report by email in her absence.
The Little Rams made ten bead rosaries and bookmarks to place in the church narthex as a Lenten service project.
The classes went to CMOE on Wednesday, April 6 for the third off site field trip this school year.  The PTO arranged bus transportation for the preschool and pre-K students.
Storyteller, Mary Jo Huff, will return for a storytelling hour on April 13.
All Pre-K students have been given the Lollipop Test, A screening assessment for kindergarten readiness.  Mrs. VanHoosier administered the tests prior to spring break.  Her work is appreciated.  Mrs. Schnarr is administering the tests to the preschoolers in Ms. Kelly’s class and Ms. Diane’s class.
The Pre-K students will visit kindergarten on April 26.  During that time, the kindergarten students will have activities in the pre-K classrooms.
Bike Day will be May 11.
The Celebration of Success for the PRE-K will take place on Monday May 16 at 6:00 p.m.

Legislative Liaison Report:  Marcy Groves reported that the legislative session ended March 9.  House Bill 1041 with athletic male and female designation for school sponsored activities was vetoed by the governor. 
Senate Bill 176 and House Bill 1134 died in session.  These bills addressed publishing and controlling school curriculum, student mental health, and restrictions on the students’ freedom to learn.
Senate Bill 2 addressed full funding to schools for virtual days during the pandemic.
Senate Bill 17 regarding book banning died in session.
House Bill 1296 which eliminates the requirement to have a permit to carry a handgun in Indiana passed.  Law enforcement was not in favor of the bill.


Athletics Report:  No report

Tech Team Report:  No report

PTO Report:  Brooke Joergens reported virtually.  The flowers are coming on Wednesday, April 13.  Volunteers are needed to sort them for pick up.
A new fundraiser, P Fresh Meals, is being organized.  There will be three different sizes of boxed grab and go meals.

Financial Report:  No report

Items for Decision

Items for Discussion

Mrs. Girten reported that it is time to address membership of the School Council.  Jeff Rhymer is going off the council.  Marcy Groves and Gen Caudill will continue as members of the council.  Sara Rogier will continue for another year.  Mrs. Girten will send information about candidates to fill Jeff’s position by email to the council members.

The uniform policy was discussed.  Yoga pants have been a problem with students not wearing tops which are long enough.  The principal will send information home regarding a violation will result in the student having to change to uniform pants.

The theme for the next school year will be about Eucharistic Renewal.  The school goals will include educating the families on Eucharistic Renewal through the Ram Grams, providing monthly experiences with resources, and encouraging families to attend the Tuesday Night Masses.

Mrs. Girten presented the various Strategic Plan committees for the school council members to choose for committee membership/chairmanship.  The council members were asked to think of others who would be good fits for their committees.

The Come Holy Spirit prayer was prayed by the Council.  The meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m. The next GS School Council meeting is scheduled on Thursday, May 12, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.



Respectfully submitted,
Ann Piper, Secretary


